Minutes of the JCR meeting held on 26.01.2014
President’s Business

·  Nikita: Went to OUSU meeting. Discussed divestment in fossil fuel. The university should make more effort not to invest in oil companies. This is difficult because a lot of scholarship funding comes from this. BP and shell put a lot of money into the university science departments.
· (Nikita) There’s a national feminist conference which a motion has been passed to pay for coaches for. Also, a motion has passed about staff demonstrations last week. They decided to not to support it retrospectively. A motion about Fair trade motion passed, with some debate about the ethics. More colleges will  try harder on fair trade.
· Alfie: Last week the bathroom in a staircase near bar had toilet paper thrown around, leaving it in a mess. Dean closed the bar and cancelled a lot of things. It was resolved, but he may be even more draconian in future and it could make it harder to put on events if it happens again..

· We just had a committee meeting. These sofas were free from the Morley Fletcher room – college offer to match 50/50 on anything more we spend for the room. Eg tables, beanbags, posters etc. I have a meeting with Tim soon, things we will speak about first are beanbags, tables, and maybe another sofa.
1.Support for the Oxford Forum for International Development

Proposer:  Julia Chen                      Seconded: Katie Danaher

This JCR notes that:

1. The Oxford Forum for International Development (OxFID) is one of the largest student-run conferences on development issues in the UK, and as such provides an unrivalled opportunity for students of Worcester to learn more about arguably the most pressing social issue facing the world today.

2. Since the conference represents such a great occasion for students to further both their academic interests and their career prospects the committee want to keep ticket prices low to ensure as many students as possible can come. However, putting on a conference is very expensive; expenditure will include venue costs (which have this year increased by 20%), speaker travel and accommodation, and publicity. 

3. Providing financial support to OxFID would avoid passing the cost of the conference entirely to students, and would thus ensure that the conference can provide world-class speakers and cutting-edge research whilst remaining as accessible and far-reaching as possible.

3. By supporting OxFID in return for reduced ticket prices, the college would not only be helping an extremely worthy cause, but also giving direct support to its own students to find out more about the issues and opportunities surrounding international development.

This JCR resolves to: 

Offer a grant of up to £200 to OxFID, in return for a £100 ticket subsidy for Worcester students, to be split across up to twenty tickets. 

Discussion

Julia: I’m one of the 2 coordinators. The costs have increased by 20% for venue and there are a lot of other expenses. It would be helpful to help take a bit of pressure off ticket sales to cover this.

The subsidy would probably work by asking students interested to email someone, either on the JCR or involved in organising OxFID. Would either be allocated by first come first served, randomised ballot or an application. Would be a way of encouraging more people to come. There will be lots of big names (examples given), seminars and panel discussions.

Opposition: We’ve had these motions before, no one goes. Barely anyone goes. We could have a motion that people are reimbursed for tickets. We have to accept that this is more about supporting the forum than the students.

In favour: This is a much better worded motion than last time, it only says up to £200 (allows us to agree a different amount).

Julia: To clarify: Ticket subsidy would be of £100 which would go towards making tickets cheaper for Worcester Students. Early bird tickets normally £20. The ‘up to’ is for if the JCR decides to cover more of the costs of the conference. One of the issues raised last time was that not so many people wanted to go, having a smaller amount of funding makes this less of a risk. £1200 left in the motions budget and this would be a good use, there’s often pressure at the end of the year to spend it.

The fact that Julia is coordinating makes it less of a risk of going unused (better promotion). 

I’m not sure it being publicised will make that many extra people want to go.

What do we get for the extra money? Is there any tangible benefit for Worcester students of giving more than £100. 

This subsidy may end up just paying for a small number of people to go, seems much more sensible to do it retrospectively.

There are 2 questions: How far should be subsidise people, and how far is it right to spend money on an event that isn’t directly for the benefit of Worcester.

Julia: Would be easier for committee (of OxFID) to budget if they know in advance. I know no one went to the climate one, but there is a lot more interest in college.

Patrick: has this money for organising the event already been spent?

Julia: Extra money might help keep ticket prices down for longer, more early bird tickets. Extra money at the end goes to the Oxford Hub. The extra grant would go towards this if it wasn’t used for the conference.

Alex: Worcester already makes charitable donations. We have a small JCR budget relative to other colleges, should we be subsidising money to keep tickets down for other colleges.

There is space in the motion as it stands for reimbursement system to be incorporated.

Alfie: I think we need to be clear on what the motion will mean (in terms of the amount of money and when it will be provided) before it is passed.

Julia: Conference is weekend of 5th week, early bird cut off is not set but likely to be around 140 tickets sold at the early bird rate. Would be good to pass this now.

Simon: We generally have money left over, but we could probably think of a way to spend £1200 and benefit the whole college if people knew about, possibly something in the JCR emails.

How many students went last year? Julia: don’t know, I think quite a lot.

Jenny: a) could it be just subs b) does it have to be a fixed amount. 

Alfie: We can be flexible on both of them by the wording of the motion.

Opinion polls in the room:

All but 1 in favour of just tickets being subsidised, no further subsidy for OxFID.

How many people think it should be a fixed amount of money split, or a limit of what price subsidy is allowed.

Ollie: from the point of view that it’s a good thing, it’s quite a lot of money, it’s good for people to go, but it would good if they could know how much it costs in advance. I think it seems likely that there will be fewer than 20 people.

Deciding what percentage max subsidy: Early bird tickets are £20, how about £10 off the ticket?

A lot of people do lots of stuff for Worcester eg blues sports and don’t get that percentage.

People in favour of £10 more than in favour of £5

The motion will allow funding of £10 for up to 10 tickets.

Move to vote

In favour:19

Against: 8

Number in room: 32

Motion passes.

2. Yearbook Motion

This JCR notes that:
1.) It is time to organise the Yearbook for the 2011 Matriculation class.

2.) The people at www.yearbookmachine.com have already offered us 10% off the total costs if they receive a £100 deposit before the 31st January, which will be deducted from the final price of the order.

This JCR resolves to either - 

1.) Pay the £100 deposit for the Yearbook, safe in the knowledge that it will further reduce the costs of the yearbooks for our students,

or

2.) Loan £100 to the Yearbook Organisers to put a deposit down to ensure the 10% discount, that can be paid back at the end.

Proposed by: Sophie Wakeford

Seconded by: Emily Frost

 Discussion

Last year they got £100 for the yearbook.

I’m not sure that that company were that good. 

Sophie: 2 comebacks, 2 organisers have different opinions. There were many late submissions last year. Total cost likely to be ~£19.

Emma: is there a way of getting more money. Sophie: We can put another money motion though.

This benefits an entire year group.

How much money does the JCR have spare? £1200 in the motions budget to spend this year, furniture is not included in that.

There are 2 options: The JCR loans the money and gets it back at the end, or we use it to reduce the cost of the yearbook.

How long do this company take to produce the yearbooks? Submissions made in 5th week Trinity last year was what caused the delay.

If the JCR gets the money back, would the cash go into the motions budget? It would probably as long as the cheque was given to the committee rather than the college.

Motion passes by a clear majority of the 32 people present.
3. Sub fusc motion 

This JCR notes that:

There are a lot of costs associated with starting at Oxford

Sub fusc adds to these costs significantly, and because of the limited number of companies selling it, there’s little competition to drive the price down

Information provided by brochures selling sub-fusc which are included in the freshers’ pack can potentially be daunting for new freshers who are about to come up

The College should do as much as possible to ensure that students have as few financial worries as possible on coming up, regardless of their financial background

At the same time as all the standard demands on students’ cash exists, a lot of Worcester students are keen to support the college’s charitable giving as much as they can

At the end of each academic year, a whole year group leaves with no further use for their sub fusc

 

This JCR resolves to:

Mandate the Charities’ Rep and the Access Rep to collaborate in organizing a second-hand sub fusc sale in Freshers’ Week, whereby second hand sub fusc is donated by finalists after graduation and sold on to freshers at a reduced price (suggested: maximum £15)

Pass on all proceeds to the college’s elected charities

Advertise the second hand sale in the freshers’ welcome pack alongside the standard brochures from Walters, Shepherd and Woodward, etc.

Encourage all finalists to donate their sub fusc (cap, gown, bow tie/ribbon) to the sale before they leave

Proposed by: Anna Dominey

Seconded by: Katie Danaher

Discussion

 I saw a gown in a charity shop after I’d bought mine which I would have bought. The fresher’s pack containing adverts from ede and ravenscroft and the varsity trip made we worried I wouldn’t fit in, but Worcester isn’t actually like that. It’s also quite an easy was to raise money for charity and has a lot of benefits for future students.

Katie: a certain number of people get scholar’s gowns and no longer need their commoners gowns, they could be encouraged to donate theirs.

What happens about cleaning? If they’re too bad we won’t sell them. Could some of it go to the JCR? We could amend it (the motion). The cleaning might be quite a big issue, people won’t bother. It isn’t too hard to arrange to put all of the collected gowns into a washing machine and the £15 should easily cover washing costs.
Making more of the benefits: lower the price? Maybe more like £10. Freshers should be warned that we can’t guarantee that we have the right size.

Mini: Is there a discount for ordering in the fresher’s pack? (There isn’t, gowns are the same price in Oxford). 
Someone bought a used one from the porters for £8, we should look into that. We don’t want to be undercut by them and it may be just expanding something that already happens.
Tim: I’m fairly sure that the hall has a store of gowns.

Move to vote: in favour: 32 against:0
 

